

Nicklaus Children's Hospital 3100 SW 62nd Avenue Miami, FL 33155 (305) 666-6511

01/16/2025

RE: Aubrey Roach

Dear Jessica June Children's Cancer Foundation,

I am here to share the story of my patient, Aubrey Roach. Aubrey was first diagnosed with rhabdomyosarcoma in September 2023. When I met her and her mother in early 2024, she had already faced a relapse, and they were searching for answers. The search led them to a study here at Nicklaus Children's Hospital and further testing revealed a very rare form of her cancer. From there, Aubrey's new treatments were very strong, causing her to become very familiar with the walls of our institution. Aubrey spent more time in the hospital than in her own home last year. The extended admissions were very challenging for mom and Aubrey. She has undergone numerous rounds of chemotherapy and trouble with her kidneys, requiring constant care and nephrostomy tube placement.

The course of treatment has not only affected the family emotionally, as this has been a very taxing journey, but also financially. Aubrey's mom, Nikya, became a single parent in 2021 after Aubrey's dad passed away. As Aubrey's only parent, she had to step away from work to support Aubrey full-time. Nikya has been very grateful to her employer for holding her job while she is out on leave, but without the pay from hours and overtime she was previously making, Nikya has had trouble making ends meet. Between Aubrey's medical expenses, accommodations that she made for Aubrey's medical needs, inability to work, her rent being raised, prolonged hospital stays, and more, Nikya has had the weight of the world on her. We come now asking for some relief for this mom, who has pushed as much as she could on her own.

We continue striving towards getting Aubrey better. We don't know where the finish line is yet, but the drive from Aubrey and her mom is there. I have seen Aubrey grow so much since first meeting her nearly a year ago. She seems more confident and expressive. And her mother will always be her greatest advocate. Support gathered here will help mom cover rent, car, food, gas, and other basic necessities. My appreciation goes out to all those that took the time to read this and share anything possible with this family.

Wishing you well,

Tiffany Gallart, MSW, RCSWI

Pediatric Social Worker

Nicklaus Children's Hospital